
July - August, 2020 

Dear Praying Friends, 

Let me begin with a "thank you" to all those who faithfully pray for our family. We are so grateful that you 
bring us, and the people of the Enumclaw area, before the Lord in prayer. Thank you for your financial 
support, your notes of encouragement, and gifts.   

Due to Covid-19, most of July we were at our home in Georgia, we left the last week of July for scheduled 
meetings. First, we headed to Pennsylvania for two meetings and were able to spend several days with my 
parents. We then were in Alabama, Mississippi, Tennessee, Kentucky, and North Carolina before heading 
back to Georgia for a week. We praise God that we were able to present the ministry in thirteen different 
churches in August! Many miles have been driven, and God protected us all the way. We are excited to 
report that since our last update letter, three more churches have committed financial support. We 
are just over 14%! 

We asked prayer in our last letter for Allen and his transition to being on the road again. Please continue to 
keep him in your prayers. God has given grace and outwardly he is getting along ok. The main concern we 
are dealing with is a regression with schooling. He seems to be forgetting more than he is remembering 
lately in both math and reading. Please pray that God will give us, as parents, wisdom, and patience as we 
teach and Allen's mind a greater ability to recall the information.  

In the last month, God has brought several people into our lives to encourage us or for us to minister to. 
We met Jack and Jackie at one of the state park campsites. Jackie was very open with my wife about her 
life. Please pray for Jack and Jackie. They need to be saved.  

As we were with so many men of God in the last month, I tried to make a conscious effort to learn at least 
one thing from each man. One reminded me that I must be a servant. Another reminded me that, as a 
pastor, I must be the spiritual leader of the flock that the Lord places around me. And yet another pastor 
friend reminded me about my heart for souls. There is so much to be learned and reminded. God continues 
to teach me and prepare me for the ministry in Washington. 

We praise the Lord for: 
• God’s showing Himself faithful! 
• God providing new tires for our trailer and van! 
• Jack and Jackie to be saved.

We are praying for: 
• God’s wisdom as we seek to refill our schedule 
• Safety as we travel. 
• Allen, as he transitions to being back on the road

Family Fun! 
Earl ier th is year God 
provided some tickets for 
u s t o v i s i t t h e A r k 
Encounter in Kentucky.  
We were able to take a day 
and go for a visit.  It is 
amazing to see in life size!  
Allen thought the depiction 
of Noah's living quarters 
and workshops were neat. 
Artiss enjoyed learning 
about how the ark might 
have been built.
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